
 

Saturday Sept. 30th 10am – 5pm 

Callington Honey Fair  

 

October 1st 11.15am   – Harvest Festival 

service at St. Sampson’s church. South Hill. 

 
October 1st 10am – 12noon Coffee & Cake 

at The Parish Hall Golberdon. All the coffee 

& cake you can eat and drink just £5 in aid 

of WI charities.   

 

October 4th 7pm. Barrett’s Privateers  - 

a very special gig.                                   
Free entry, donations welcome towards the 

St Sampson’s Unlocked restoration project.  
Bar and pasties available. Barrett's Privateers 
Tickets, Wed 4 Oct 2023 at 19:00 | Eventbrite 

The Privateers are a local shanty group who 

will be singing a variety of local and not so 

local songs.    

October 14th  10am – 12noon Community 

Jumble Sale, Head Shave, Cake Stall, Raffle 

fundraiser.  

October 28th 7:30pm start Charity QUIZ  

for Sterts at The Parish Hall Golberdon  

Callington Colts U14 Fixtures at Golberdon  

14/10  10:30am,  04/11  12 noon , 11/11  10:30 , 02/12  

10:30, 16/12  10:30 

 

 

Halloween  
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. 
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Come out and show off your       

costumes and have some fun. 
There will be an evening group walk 

around Golberdon’ s Halloween Trail.   

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/barretts-privateers-tickets-694799683557?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/barretts-privateers-tickets-694799683557?aff=oddtdtcreator


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All our advertisers are listed here 

> https://south-hill.co.uk/local-advertisers 

 

 

October 21st.  

Gemma Wardell   

 
Hi everyone, I just wanted to introduce 

myself and my husband Dave. We have 
taken over Camelot Kennels and 
wanted to share with you all the plans 

for the kennels. We are a charity called 
German Shepherd Rescue Elite and the 

kennels will now be for rescue only. 
We will shortly be looking for volunteers 
to sign up through our charity website 

for lots of different roles within the 
kennels. 

We would really love support from the 
community so we can give the rescues 
a little bit of normality before finding 

their forever home  
Have a look at our new group for 

information  

https://www.facebook.com/groups/cam
elotkennelshomeofgsre 

We also have plans for events at the 
centre all to raise money for the charity, 
TBC. 

 

https://south-hill.co.uk/local-advertisers/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/868046356674720/user/562985795/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWTbE2xNYwt9fPz84e-jOpeI1XKZHKs4PhqIQxWbmKj1sqrnzE3qFJo2MEUy5xo55ZUaFysh4Jl1rKNxNBsxtn210cvcdM8jqV5FuJ64q-_UcHnabxViz8Wjl4BDxE5F_21ObLZspax97yaHiGfi8x1XRODD1bhOM3NXy_hQiqFdTTcwK6PR_boqGOysHnUhua1LIKrIXLXa5yVOytMFRAy&__cft__%5b1%5d=AZWTbE2xNYwt9fPz84e-jOpeI1XKZHKs4PhqIQxWbmKj1sqrnzE3qFJo2MEUy5xo55ZUaFysh4Jl1rKNxNBsxtn210cvcdM8jqV5FuJ64q-_UcHnabxViz8Wjl4BDxE5F_21ObLZspax97yaHiGfi8x1XRODD1bhOM3NXy_hQiqFdTTcwK6PR_boqGOysHnUhua1LIKrIXLXa5yVOytMFRAy&__tn__=%2CP-R%5d-R
https://www.facebook.com/groups/camelotkennelshomeofgsre/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWTbE2xNYwt9fPz84e-jOpeI1XKZHKs4PhqIQxWbmKj1sqrnzE3qFJo2MEUy5xo55ZUaFysh4Jl1rKNxNBsxtn210cvcdM8jqV5FuJ64q-_UcHnabxViz8Wjl4BDxE5F_21ObLZspax97yaHiGfi8x1XRODD1bhOM3NXy_hQiqFdTTcwK6PR_boqGOysHnUhua1LIKrIXLXa5yVOytMFRAy&__cft__%5b1%5d=AZWTbE2xNYwt9fPz84e-jOpeI1XKZHKs4PhqIQxWbmKj1sqrnzE3qFJo2MEUy5xo55ZUaFysh4Jl1rKNxNBsxtn210cvcdM8jqV5FuJ64q-_UcHnabxViz8Wjl4BDxE5F_21ObLZspax97yaHiGfi8x1XRODD1bhOM3NXy_hQiqFdTTcwK6PR_boqGOysHnUhua1LIKrIXLXa5yVOytMFRAy&__tn__=-UK-R%5d-R
https://www.facebook.com/groups/camelotkennelshomeofgsre/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWTbE2xNYwt9fPz84e-jOpeI1XKZHKs4PhqIQxWbmKj1sqrnzE3qFJo2MEUy5xo55ZUaFysh4Jl1rKNxNBsxtn210cvcdM8jqV5FuJ64q-_UcHnabxViz8Wjl4BDxE5F_21ObLZspax97yaHiGfi8x1XRODD1bhOM3NXy_hQiqFdTTcwK6PR_boqGOysHnUhua1LIKrIXLXa5yVOytMFRAy&__cft__%5b1%5d=AZWTbE2xNYwt9fPz84e-jOpeI1XKZHKs4PhqIQxWbmKj1sqrnzE3qFJo2MEUy5xo55ZUaFysh4Jl1rKNxNBsxtn210cvcdM8jqV5FuJ64q-_UcHnabxViz8Wjl4BDxE5F_21ObLZspax97yaHiGfi8x1XRODD1bhOM3NXy_hQiqFdTTcwK6PR_boqGOysHnUhua1LIKrIXLXa5yVOytMFRAy&__tn__=-UK-R%5d-R


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Richard and Julia thank 

  everyone that came out to last 

months quiz to support                      

Freddie’s Fibre Friends.  

 

 

 

To book the parish hall  

for your events email Jim 

 hallbookings@south-hill.co.uk 

You can check availability on 

the hall calendar 
www.southhillparishhall.org.uk/ 

What’s On 

 and book online  

Here 
www.southhillparishhall.org.uk/bookings  

  
 

 

 

 

 

October 28th Quiz 

will be hosted by Christine & Jim  

for Sterts Theatre fundraiser 

It is THE CONNECTION AGM 

this month 

If you have ANY comments 

please send to 

editor@south-hill.co.uk 

or Ali 07305 044049 

mailto:hallbookings@south-hill.co.uk
http://www.southhillparishhall.org.uk/
https://www.southhillparishhall.org.uk/whats-on/
http://www.southhillparishhall.org.uk/bookings
mailto:editor@south-hill.co.uk


 
                 
                 It’s APPLE SEASON!                                                                                         
This month, two apple recipes…one for the experienced cook, the other for the rest of us!  
 

           APPLE  STRUDEL 

 
Pastry   200g plain flour 
     50g margarine 
 

Filling   400g apples, peeled and chopped 
    1 tbsps sultanas 
    1 tbsps currants 
    1 desert spoon mixed peel 
    4 tbsps Demerara sugar 
    1/4 level tspn ground cloves 
    1 level tspn ground cinnamon 
    1 level tspn grated nutmeg  
    2 tbsps breadcrumbs, toasted 
    62g  butter/margarine 
 

 
 
 
                                  
       APPPLE SCONE ROUND 
 

Ingredients  8 oz plain flour 
     1/2 tsp salt 
     2 tsp baking powder 
     2 oz margarine or butter 
                            1 oz sugar 
     1 medium size cooking apple,  
                                 peeled and coarsely grated 
     A little milk 
 
  

The next WI meeting will be on Wednesday 4th October at 7.15 pm 

in South Hill Parish Hall, Golberdon, 

when Oonagh Glancy will be talking about monoprinting, followed by a hands 

on session.  It promises to be a fun evening! You are advised to bring an apron 

- it could get messy 😂. 

 

Prospective new members are welcome to come along and join in.       

 For more information, please contact Jane at 

southhillwi@gmail.com 

 

Method   

Rub margarine into flour to fine consistency.  Add 
water to make pastry. Wrap in a clean tea towel and 
leave to rest for 30 minutes.   
Mix fruit, sugar and spices together in a bowl.  Roll 
out pastry very thinly on floured tea towel or baking 
parchment, gently stretch to make as thin as possible 
without breaking the pastry.  When almost 
transparent, brush with the melted butter/margarine, 
sprinkle with the toasted breadcrumbs, spread the 
rest of the ingredients on the pastry evenly, keeping it 
well in from the edges. 
With the tea towel/baking parchment roll it up evenly 
like a Swiss roll and seal the edges.  Transfer to a 
baking tray, brush with melted butter/margarine, and 
slash top with a knife. 
Put in a hot oven 200°C (400°F, gas mark 6) for about 
30 minutes until cooked.  Remove from oven and 
sprinkle with sifted icing sugar.  
Serve hot with ice cream. 
 

Method   
Sieve together the flour, salt and baking powder.  
Rub in the butter or margarine.  Add the sugar and 
grated apple, and enough milk to give a soft, but not 
sticky, dough.  Turn onto a floured board.  Roll into 
an 8-inch circle.  Place onto a baking tray and score 
into 8 pieces.   
Brush a little milk over the top and bake in a hot 
oven 210°- 220°C until well risen and golden 
brown.  Serve warm with butter. 
 



St Sampson’s Church, South Hill, news. 
 

Join us for what promises to be an amazing evening of sea shanties and songs from our very 

own Tamar based mixed Acapella group - Barrett's Privateers. Many of the songs explore our 

rich local heritage as well as the wider West Country traditions. 

This will be a very special gig. Wednesday October 4th 7.00pm. Free entry, donations 

welcome towards the St Sampson’s Unlocked restoration project.  Bar and pasties 

available.  Booking advisable.  

Barrett's Privateers Tickets, Wed 4 Oct 2023 at 19:00 | Eventbrite 

 

Living Churchyard 

St Sampson’s continues to discover more species growing in the churchyard and a recent visit 

from lichen expert Bob Hodgson 7th August recorded over 40 varieties. 

We want to add more benches in the churchyard, so people can sit and enjoy the space.  If you 

would like to sponsor a bench or part bench, please contact me judithayers@yahoo.co.uk . We 

are aiming to use benches made from recycled plastic (approx. £250) which are environmentally 

friendly, maintenance free and last 5 times longer than timber.  Perhaps you would like a bench 

in memory of a loved one. 

 

Please can I gently remind anyone putting flowers on graves, that they should not be plastic.  

This is because the plastic gets brittle and broken and then small pieces are scattered in the 

grass, making it very difficult to remove and become a hazard to wildlife.    St Sampson’s is 

proud of being an eco church and we strive to be environmentally friendly in all that we do, 

whilst creating a peaceful and beautiful haven for our loved ones no longer with us, for those 

visiting graves and our wildlife residents. 

 

The fence on the East boundary has been replaced by the Community Payback team and they 

are in the process of painting the gate.  

We hope to put up more bird boxes this autumn and create an information board with many of 

the plants and animals that have found a home in the churchyard.  More on this next month. 

Please visit and enjoy the church and churchyard.  Explorer packs are available in the porch 

for families and children. 

 

We would like to make the church porch more welcoming.   We welcome our wildlife in the 

form of jackdaws, pigeons, and night roosting bats, but their activity takes its toll!  It needs a 

good clean, the flaking paint scraped off and re painted. Is there anyone who would like to 

volunteer to take on this task. We will supply the paint and sustenance in the form of pasties, 

coffee and cake.  

 

Judith Ayers. Churchwarden and Local Lay Leader. 

 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/barretts-privateers-tickets-694799683557?aff=oddtdtcreator
mailto:judithayers@yahoo.co.uk
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Calling all local Musicians. 

We’re looking to form The Kelliwik Golowi 

Band to play at the  

Kelliwik Golowi festival on 

Saturday 25th November 2023 

There will be practice sessions at The Bulls 

Head pub, Callington, on Oct. 7th & 21st 

Nov. 11th, 18th, 25th   

7 tunes have been chosen. Interested? 

Contact Paul Carey 07904 269495  or come 

to the Bulls Head on October 1st at 2:30pm 

 

On Nov. 25th there will be lantern procession 

starting at 6pm to light up Callington and a 

performance at St. Mary’s Square. 

 

Workshops to make creative costumes will 

be held in the Town Hall 10 – 12 on Oct. 

14th, 21st, 28th  Nov 4th & 11th  

All welcome to lend a hand.   

SHARE is delighted to        

be supporting this event 

and will be suppling 

labelled bins and will 

monitor and then record 

what waste was 

produced and what 

items were recycled. 

With the aim of  

reducing waste and 

improving recycling at 

future events.  

Empty Drinks Cans will 

be added to our 

community total ! 



 
 

 

 

 

 



 

 

SHARE October Update 

The 2023 SHARE AGM on 22nd September attracted a larger proportion of the membership 

than usual, and a few non-members who wished to comment.   This was due to the inclusion of 

the motion to purchase land for use as a Community-owned space. 

The Directors were disappointed that this motion was not carried, as we have consumed 

valuable time and some of our reserves on legal fees.  We would therefore welcome suggestions 

from our members on what other type of projects we should pursue in the future. 

The remaining business of the AGM was conducted in the usual way, the directors re-elected, 

the accounts accepted and the profits allocated to general reserves for future use. 

 

As Autumn goes on and the weather gets colder, don’t forget that SHARE has a thermal 

imaging camera available to borrow, which could show you where your home is losing heat, 

so that you can make changes to save energy.  A small deposit is required.                                         

Please email SHARE@south-hill.co.uk for more details and to borrow the camera. 

 

 

SHARE will be joining the St Cleer Energy Fair on Saturday October 21st from 

10am – 3pm.   Presented by St Cleer Environmental Group, there will be 

presentations and talks on affordable, clean, Community energy schemes. 

https://stcleerenvironmentalgroup.wordpress.com/2023/09/01/st-cleer-energy-

fair-saturday-october-21st-10am-3pm/ 

 

 

Tamar Energy Fest will be back on Saturday 11th November 2023, in Tavistock’s 

historic Butchers’ Hall from 10am – 5pm.  SHARE is hoping to be there too. 

 

 

To become a SHARE member costs £2 for those living, working, or owning property in the parish 

and allows you to vote and other benefits. If you don’t fall into that category, you can still join 

as an Associate member for £1, your support & input is most welcome.  

Email SHARE@south-hill.co.uk  or phone Astrid on 01579 383620 

 

 

 

mailto:SHARE@south-hill.co.uk
https://stcleerenvironmentalgroup.wordpress.com/2023/09/01/st-cleer-energy-fair-saturday-october-21st-10am-3pm/
https://stcleerenvironmentalgroup.wordpress.com/2023/09/01/st-cleer-energy-fair-saturday-october-21st-10am-3pm/
https://stcleerenvironmentalgroup.wordpress.com/2023/09/01/st-cleer-energy-fair-saturday-october-21st-10am-3pm/
mailto:SHARE@south-hill.co.uk


       RECYCLING FOR CHARITY project update. 
 

The majority of the items we collect, are sent to Terracycle to be processed, 

points are awarded for our shipments, which can be redeemed every 6 months, 

April and October.     

We have just added £1210 to our total which will be sent direct to 

Kicks Count our main charity.  

 

We also have an extra bonus of £500 from sending BROKEN toys, games and puzzles to be 

recycled, since May. THIS PROGRAMME HAS NOW BEEN PUT ON HOLD.   

      

People have given us many many toys in good condition, and we have given lots away at our 

popular TOY SWAPS over the last 2 month in Callington, Liskeard, Launceston, Saltash, 

Tavistock and most recently at Upton Cross on Sept. 21st. And we’ve given away some soft toys 

to nursing homes, The Ukraine Appeal, Teddy Trust via Stoke Climsland church, Grow Baby 

Launceston, Baby Basics Liskeard and Launceston Cat Protection League. 

PLUS we have sold some to raise money for local charities and good causes and we will continue 

to do this.  

 

We are now accepting JIGSAWS in good condition for 

Budehaven Special School.  

 

Starting now until February 9th 2024 we will be collecting all 

plastic bottle tops, sweet tubs, ice cream tubs, 

takeaway tubs and plastic food containers with the 

PP5 symbol. These will be sent to Devon Contact Waste to 

be made into picnic benches and raise money for their 

charities which includes Dartmoor Zoo.  

 

We have room for a few more people to monitor collection points, pick up, box up, record and 

promote via events. This would be ideal for students working on their Duke of Edinburgh awards 

or similar and people with some time to help on a regular monthly basis.   

 

Following the trip to the Cornwall Energy Recovery Centre, on August 24th when 18 of us 

saw the incinerator process in full action, we are keen to visit other sites as well.  Details will be 

on our web page and FB group.  

www.south-hill.co.uk/charity-recycling  

 

Thank you for the amazing support. 

To date we have raised over £11200 for Kicks Count who aim to reduce UK stillbirths.  

 

 

Be sure to save all those HALLOWEEN sweet wrappers 

for us. Drop off at Green Meadows, Callington Town Hall,  

Tamar Valley Stores Kelly Bray and many other local points. 

 

Ali Humphreys  

Project Lead 

07305 044049 

 

http://www.south-hill.co.uk/charity-recycling
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South Hill Parish Hall 
 

South Hill Parish Hall is managed by a committee of volunteers who are always happy to 
welcome new members who would like to give their time to keep this valuable parish asset 

running for the benefit of the whole community. 
If you would like to become involved 
but don’t want to sit on a committee, 

we are looking for help with  
• general maintenance and 

occasional repairs  
• monthly inspections  
• assist with one off or regular 

events.  
• a quiz contact to book the 

monthly sessions.  
• a monitor to keep the popular 

book swap library tidy which is 

located under the awning.  
• a social media person to 

promote on Instagram, FB, NextDoor etc.  
We would love to hear from you. Contact Chris hallchair@south-hill.co.uk  

 
Thank you to everyone that came to the HARVEST SUPPER, headed up by Richard Squires 

and his hall events subgroup team. The STERTS SINGERS certainly provided excellent 

entertainment. A donation of £100 was given for The Sterts New Canopy appeal and a healthy 

£280 banked in the parish hall funds.   

Thank you for all the great comments, which are much appreciated, this sums up the evening.  

 

 Dear Editor, 
Just a quick note to say thank you to all involved in organising the Harvest Supper on the 16th  
September.  It clearly involved a lot of thought and hard work, and it certainly paid off.  The tables 
looked lovely, and the food was amazing.  There are some excellent cooks in the Parish! 
Some hidden talents were revealed too - Alison’s auctioneering skills were most persuasive, and 

Dennis appeared very competent at the kitchen sink 😂.  Most of all, it was just so lovely to be 

holding this annual event again after all the disruption caused by Covid - the Harvest Supper is an 
ancient and honoured tradition in village life, and long may it remain so! 
Harriet Curtis 
 
 

THE HALL is available to hire and is a wonderful place for your private party, wedding, craft 

classes, exercise sessions, stage performances, music rehearsals, meetings...  

There is plenty of off-road parking and disabled access and facilities. Free internet, large screen 

TV ‘s, a pull-down white screen, PA system…  Ample seating, tables and meal place settings for 

80 people and a fully refurbished kitchen with double ovens, fridge, instant boiling water. 

The adjacent field can also be booked, (additional charge) with the hall for sports events, 

bouncy castles, marquees, hog roasts, overflow parking...   

Hire charges include all lighting, electric and heating (under floor heating)   
• £20 per session for main hall or meeting room (£15 for regular user) 

• £40 party/social event hire per session 
• Inquire for wedding packages and multiply days/sessions hire.  

 

You can check availability on the hall event calendar, www.southhillparishhall.org.uk/whats-

on/   then email hallbookings@south-hill.co.uk   

We look forward to hearing from you. 

mailto:hallchair@south-hill.co.uk
http://www.southhillparishhall.org.uk/whats-on/
http://www.southhillparishhall.org.uk/whats-on/
mailto:hallbookings@south-hill.co.uk


 
Saving the Planet: 

 
It seems just recently that barely a day goes by without some reference to pollution, loss of 

biodiversity or global warming. Global warming has been referred to repeatedly as the ultimate 

cause of the increasing number of extreme weather conditions and their disastrous effects on 

nature and communities. The planet needs saving. 

 

Many would take the position that science and technology will ‘save the day’ and restore the 

environmental imbalances. Science may or may not provide the tools required, but is there the 

political will globally to take the action required, especially when that may involve considerable 

sacrifices? An eminent environmental layer who I have quoted before has this to say on the 

question: 

“I used to think that top environmental problems were biodiversity loss, ecosystem collapse and 

climate change. I thought that thirty years of good science could address these problems. I was 

wrong. The top environmental problems are selfishness, greed and apathy, and to deal with 

these we need a cultural and spiritual transformation. And we scientists don’t know how to do 

that.”    (Gus Speth, author and U.S. advisor on climate change) 

 

And now for the Good News and there is Good News.  

Firstly, much is being done already by both individuals, companies and nations to begin to 

restore the imbalances in our environment. It is all too easy to think that anything we do as 

individuals will be insignificant on a global scale but every little helps.  

If enough of us ‘do our bit’ it can add up to a significant contribution nationally or even globally. 

Two of the churches in the area (St Sampson’s South Hill and just recently St Paul’s Upton 

Cross) have received a silver Eco Church award from ‘A Rocha’ for their small contribution. 

(https://arocha.org.uk) 

 

Secondly there is Good News of a much more significant nature, the promise of that ‘cultural 

and spiritual transformation’ spoken of by Gus Speth.  

The promise is the great theme of the Bible and at the core of this ‘Good News’ is the Messiah 

promised to the Jews and known to Christians as Jesus. This ‘cultural and spiritual 

transformation’ starts on an individual basis as spoken of by John Gaul in last month’s ‘Church 

Matters’ about Salvation. The promise is that those transformed (saved) individuals will have a 

role in saving (transforming) the planet, both now and in the future, under the direction of the 

Messiah, Jesus. 

 

This transformation will result in the planet and its people becoming all that they could be, 

should be, all that God intended them to be. Sin, a sometimes-misunderstood Christian technical 

term, simply means failing to be that.  

Falling short of all that could be; falling short of all that God intended. There is a vision 

described in the Bible of nations being at peace with each other and all life flourishing as it has 

never flourished before. Now there’s Good News. I’m in – are you? 

 

There will be a number of sessions starting in mid-October to delve a little deeper into 

this Good News. Further information from briannorrisics@hotmail.com. 

 

Brian Norris 

Church Matters 

 

https://arocha.org.uk/
mailto:briannorrisics@hotmail.com


Cornwall’s Energy Plan 
 

Live Q&A session held on September 18th.  The plan will identify and recommend required 
changes to local energy systems for heating, electricity, gas and transport and play a major role 
in helping the region become carbon neutral. Watch the discussion on YouTube here.  

Local Area Energy Plan: Q&A session - YouTube 
 

https://letestalk.cornwall/laep 

You can help shape ambitious new plans to decarbonise energy systems in Cornwall and the 

Isles of Scilly in order to help the region reach Net Zero and work towards energy security. 

The project will look at how energy is used, supplied and managed.  

We want to hear your views and ideas – this plan will only succeed if it works for us all. 

• For starters, please complete our opinion survey below to capture your views  

• Individuals, groups, and organisations can tell us about their green energy projects, open 

until 30 November 2023. Download the Call for Evidence document or email . 

• Once Cornwall and the Isles of Scilly have developed a proposed Local Area Energy Plan, 

we will ask everyone, through a public consultation, for their views and input to help 

shape the final Cornwall and Isles of Scilly Local Area Energy Plan. 

Please complete our survey which will close on 15 October 2023.  

https://letstalk.cornwall.gov.uk/laep/survey_tools/laep1 

 

 
 
 

  
 

 
Bray Shop Community Speed Watch group. 

 

First, I'd like to thank all of the volunteers of our group who devote their time to monitor the 
speed of traffic passing through our village.  

Since we started last year, our group has volunteered 408 hours of their time.  
 

We record the speed of traffic with a Police sanctioned radar gun and any vehicle travelling in 
excess of the speed limit is reported to the Police.  
No fine is issued, but warning letters are sent by the Police to the registered vehicle 

owner.  
We also spot vehicles that have no tax or MOT, and these vehicles are reported to the 

DVLA for further action. 
 
For those interested in the speeds of some of these vehicles, we have seen 4 vehicles travelling 

in excess of 50 mph and numerous vehicles over 40mph.  
However, we are seeing an overall reduction in the percentage of vehicles speeding since we 

started the scheme last year.  
 
Thank you again to the 12 volunteers in Bray Shop Community Speed Watch group.  

 
Their presence is having a positive impact on slowing traffic to the correct speed limit. 

 
We are running another speed check campaign next week. All the locations where we record the 
speed of traffic have been strictly reviewed and sanctioned by the Police.  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=kZcGdkEmMDw
https://www.youtube.com/redirect?event=video_description&redir_token=QUFFLUhqbjBLVk1Lb1ROMWpXSFdvbXdxNjVvUDd6cEw2QXxBQ3Jtc0tsSWtpanV6MnVjb0wwR2o3THFCNmxGS040NTBXOGtOREZ0d182cnRid2xXVURvZXdremtWVWRmbE9BdUh1X1pESTNzOW5FOF9odUdkLXZ3UWJEMWNfaUhVVHJNWXk3blQ3RU5kd1d0c3JJV0s5ZW9OTQ&q=https%3A%2F%2Fletestalk.cornwall%2Flaep&v=kZcGdkEmMDw
https://letstalk.cornwall.gov.uk/23871/widgets/78111/documents/47140
mailto:CIOSLAEP@cornwall.gov.uk
https://letstalk.cornwall.gov.uk/laep/survey_tools/laep1
https://www.facebook.com/
https://www.facebook.com/


South Hill Parish Council meeting  
 
 

Details of the meeting held on 19 September 2023 include the following topics: 
 
HOUSING NEEDS SURVEY:  The results of the survey are now available online to all at: 

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/housing/affordable-housing/housing-needs-surveys-and-reports/ 
The council will now write to Mr Johnathan Pollard, Cornwall Council, asking his advice regarding 

the next step to meet the parish’s housing needs. 
 
 

COUNCIL MEMBER: Carol Samuel has resigned as a member of the council. Arrangements will 
be made to elect a new councillor. 

 
 

WEBSITE: It was agreed to fund amendments to the Parish Council Website to achieve website 
access ability requirements and to make the climate action group reports available.  
 

 
GRANITE TROUGH:   

The council has agreed previously that the trough should be placed on the opposite side of the 
road, on the triangle of land opposite Lamberts Well, just below Westmoors House. 
Arrangements were made to achieve this. 

 
 

THE COMMUNITY ORCHARD: SHARE has cut the grass in 
the orchard plus the new allotments have been strimmed 
with black polythene sheet placed over them to restrict 

growth.   
Allotments are still available should anyone want one. 

 
 
PLAY AREA: A small amount of maintenance was agreed, with posts needing replacement and 

some wood equipment repainting. 
 

 
RECREATIONAL FIELD: Attempts will be made to streamline the booking of the field and 
coordinate it with hall bookings when required.  

The football club has requested a storage shed similar to the cricket club.   
  

 
UPDATE FROM: Cllr Pete Tunnicliffe (for fully accurate information as to council meetings 
readers should consult the minutes of council meetings at www.south-hill-pc.gov.uk )  

All communication should be directed to Jenny Hoskin (Parish Clerk)                                   
Telephone 07810 234417,  email southhillpcclerk@gmail.com or write to Branston Farm, Bodmin 
Road, Bodmin PL30 4BB 

The Parish Council next meeting will be on 17th October, starting at 7:30pm at the Parish Hall, 

Golberdon. All Welcome. 

 
 

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/housing/affordable-housing/housing-needs-surveys-and-reports/
http://www.south-hill-pc.gov.uk/
mailto:southhillpcclerk@gmail.com


                                                                                 
 

The CONNECTION TEAM  

Look forward to hearing from you. 

editor@south-hill.co.uk   

Deadline for articles each month is the 15th  

 
WE HOPE YOU ENJOYED READING YOUR NEWSLETTER 

Regular Hall Events 

 
Mon. 9:30 – 11:30am Super Tots group  

 
Last Mon. month 6:30 -8pm Freddies Fibre 
Friends club with Julia    

 
Tues. 6:15 – 7:15pm Yoga with Judy  

 
3rd Tues. 7:30pm Parish Council meeting  
 

Wed. 9:15am  Zumba Fitness with Liz 
 

Wed. 10:20am Pilates with Sarah  
 
1st Wed. Women’s Institute 7:15pm  

 
Thur. 7 – 8pm Pilates with Judy  

 
Fri. 6 – 8:30pm TT Taekwondo with Dale  
 

4th Sat. Monthly Charity Quiz starts 7:30pm  
to book hallbookings@south-hill.co.uk  

 
South Hill Piecemakers 
1st & 3rd Mondays 19:30 – 22:00 and 

2nd & 4th Tuesdays 13:30 – 16:30 and one 
Saturday a month. 

 
 
Callington Colts Football. Fixtures  

 
What’s On – South Hill Parish Hall 
 

The Connection Newsletter  

Is available online and from the hall porch 
 

The Connection website  

Parish Welcome pack > HERE 
 

Our Advertisers are listed here 
https://south-hill.co.uk/local-advertisers/ 

FB GROUP page    

www.facebook.com/SouthHillParish  

Parish contacts list: 

  

Church. St. Sampson’s        Judith Ayers  
stsampsonssouthhill@gmail.com Baptisms, 

weddings or funerals - cluster administrator 
info.callingtoncluster@gmail.com  

07907081163 Mon/Tues/Weds/ 9am- 1pm 

Connection   Ali Humphreys  07305 044049 

editor@south-hill.co.uk  

Cornwall Cllr.   Sharon Daw   07837 379305 

cllr.sharon.daw@cornwall.gov.uk 

Climate Change Group via our Parish Council 

Freddies F. Friends Julia 07921 366426 

Hall Bookings  hallbookings@south-hill.co.uk  

Hall Chair Chris  hallchair@south-hill.co.uk 

Horticultural Show Cat catede@hotmail.co.uk  

Quiz                hallbookings@south-hill.co.uk 

Newsletter          editor@south-hill.co.uk  

Orchard              orchard@south-hill.co.uk   

Our Parish Councillors  contact list 

Parish Council Clerk         Jenny Hoskin  

    01208 72789 southhillpcclerk@gmail.com 

Piecemakers              Elaine  07360 616627 

                   elaineruthbrewer@hotmail.co.uk  

Pilates on Wednesday   Sarah 01579 532606  

smjlodge@hotmail.co.uk 

Pilates    Judy   jbuntrocklowe15@gmail.com  

Recycling for Charity project              Ali 

SHARE                   SHARE@south-hill.co.uk  

Super Tots Toddler group  Now Elaine Young 

07811 283384 elaineyoung004@gmail.com 

TT Taekwondo             Dale   07790 763547 

Walks       Ali  iamalihumphreys@yahoo.com    

Women’s Institute    southhillwi@gmail.com 

Yoga & Pilates              Judy 07870 315 718 

Zumba                           Liz 07484 157706 

                           LizLazenbury@gmail.com 

 
 

www.southhillparishhall.org/whats-on 
 
 

mailto:editor@south-hill.co.uk
mailto:hallbookings@south-hill.co.uk
https://fulltime.thefa.com/fixtures.html?selectedSeason=912356408&selectedFixtureGroupAgeGroup=0&selectedFixtureGroupKey=&selectedDateCode=all&selectedClub=&selectedTeam=390414359&selectedRelatedFixtureOption=3&selectedFixtureDateStatus=&selectedFixtureStatus=&previousSelectedFixtureGroupAgeGroup=&previousSelectedFixtureGroupKey=&previousSelectedClub=&itemsPerPage=25
https://www.southhillparishhall.org.uk/whats-on/
https://www.south-hill.co.uk/news
https://south-hill.co.uk/a-very-warm-welcome-to-south-hill-parish/
https://south-hill.co.uk/local-advertisers/
http://www.facebook.com/SouthHillParish
mailto:stsampsonssouthhill@gmail.com
mailto:info.callingtoncluster@gmail.com
mailto:iamalihumphreys@yahoo.com
mailto:cllr.sharon.daw@cornwall.gov.uk
mailto:hallbookings@south-hill.co.uk
mailto:hallchair@south-hill.co.uk
mailto:catede@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:hallbookings@south-hill.co.uk
mailto:editor@south-hill.co.uk
mailto:orchard@south-hill.co.uk
http://www.south-hill-pc.gov.uk/members.php
mailto:southhillpcclerk@gmail.com
mailto:elaineruthbrewer@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:smjlodge@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:jbuntrocklowe15@gmail.com
mailto:SHARE@south-hill.co.uk
mailto:elaineyoung004@gmail.com
mailto:iamalihumphreys@yahoo.com
mailto:southhillwi@gmail.com
mailto:LizLazenbury@gmail.com
https://www.southhillparishhall.org/whats-on


   Our Advertisers are all local,  

many live in the parish. 
Josh Gosling, Carpentry 

Tel. 07954 181042 

 

Billy the Boiler 

Plumber & heating engineer 

service@billytheboiler.co.uk 

 

Blue Chip Fish & Chip Shop 

30A Fore St., Callington. 

Tel. 01579 384999 

 

David Skelton, Electrician 
Tel. 01579 382397 
Mob. 07776 386828 

 

Phil Coles, Butcher & sales 

Tel. 01579 362215 

Mob. 07796607913 

 

Tregaver Fibre, Wool Fibre 

Tel. 07904 647328 

 

Taw Valley Upholstery 

Coads Green 

Tel. 01566 786766 

 

Radford Plumbing 

Kitchen & Bathroom Fitting 

Tel. 01566 782070 

 

Honicombe Manor 

Leisure and Restaurant 

Tel. 01822 258090 

 

Folklore Hiking Sticks 

Mob. 07500 158514 

 

Calli Pizza Café 

Callington Pannier Mkt 

Tel. 07861 312 661 

 

Yogurt Hair Design. 

Callington Fore St. 

Tel. 01579 383830 

 

Cameron Landscape Design/Build 

07383 455 091 

 

Pumpkin Pie Learning  

Call  07966 614 174 

 

Computing for Beginners 

Maria 0788 277 2216 

 

Bawdens The Old Bakery  

Kelly Bray. 01579 384195 

South Hill Handyman Services 

Tel. 07936 156701 

 
Meaders Cabinet Works  

& Kitchen Manufacturers. 
Tel. 01579 383160 / 384114 
 

Ash Lamb, Builder & Stonework 
Tel. 01579 386919 
Mob. 07946 235678 

 
SHARE Community Energy Group 
01579 382397 

 
Coombe Small Animal Hotel 
Tel. 01579 363901 

 
Nicola, Rolling Waves Cornish 
Jewellery 

Tel. 07975 965361 
 

Clarkes Landscaping 

Driveways, Man & Digger Tel. 

07865 208262 

 
Trencrom Tree Services 
Tel. 07762 131377 

 
Callington Slimming World 
Tel. 07463 929696 

 
South Haylands Farm Produce, 
Local Beef & Lamb. 

southhaylandsfarm@hotmail.com 
 
Cornwall Tile Centre 

Pensilva Tel. 01579 362264 
 

Paint N Print New Rd. Callington  
Mob. 07708 455 918 
 

Rob Williams. Window cleaning 

Tel. 01579 384435 

 

Callington Fresh Produce stall  

South Hill & Redmoor Road junction  

Mob. 07813 157961 

 

Saffron Grove Handmade bags 

Tel. 01579 371123 

 

PPP Electrical 

Mob. 07969 765176 
 

Anita Hutt 

Personal Will Writing 

Tel. 01579 344433 

 

 

Nick the Handyman 
Tel. 01579 384770 
Mob. 07715 606252 

 
House of Colour 
Natasha Glasgow 

Tel. 07835 781060 
 
Eversfield Organic,  

Grocery Delivery. 
Tel. 01837 871400 

 
AB Pest Solutions 
Tel. 07895 512874 

 

Sarah’s Photography 

Keadeen Bed & Breakfast 
& Parkyn Place Campsite 
Tel. 01579 384197 

 

Fresh Carpet Cleaning 

Tel. 07905 188459 
0800 3893393 
 

Security Dynamics 
24- Hour Call Out 
Tel. 01579 389192 

Mob. 07735 362700 
 
Beech Auctions 

Tel. 01579 383129 
 

Tamar Valley Country Store, 
Kelly Bray Tel. 01579 382250 
Mob. 07918 854258 

 
Darren’s Cars, Taxi  
Tel. 01579 556141 

 
Bingo Blooms, Florist 
Tel. 07814 459515 

 
Dan Hunt, TV and Tech 
Installation, Repair & Support.  

01822 834638 
07779 253 719 
. 

Group Travel Trips & Hire 

Tel. 01208 77989 

 

I fix Kernow. iPhone 

Repairs Callington. 

01579 382687 

Mob. 07484 858305 
. 

Gist Insurance Brokers  

Tel. 01579 383456 
. 

Sharon Stallard now Gowans  

Celebrant 

Tel. 07766 800575 

 

mailto:southhaylandsfarm@hotmail.com

